Fax Message

The Rt Hon Jacqui Smith, MP, Secretary of State for the Home Office 

Fax 020-7035-4745
Re: Forced Removal of Qin Wang and Jian Qi Lin (HO Reference W1066923) on Thursday 7th August on Aeroflot flight SU242 at 13.30 from Heathrow to Moscow for onward transit to China.
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I have made myself familiar with the case of Qin & Jian Wang, currently detained in Yarl’s Wood Immigration Removal Centre.
Qin Wang is a twenty five year old single mother who in the face of a great number of difficulties has struggled to provide a safe home in the UK for her two and a half year old son Jian Qi Lin.

Qin was forced to flee her home in China because she had been detained by the Chinese authorities for protesting when the factory she was working in was closed and she didn’t receive the redundancy payments she was entitled to.
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Qin was detained for three months. In detention she was tortured and was only able to escape from a hospital after her family managed to successfully petition for her to receive medical treatment.
Qin is in real danger if she is returned to China.
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In January 2008 Human Rights Watch, in its World Report 2008, published on 31 January 2008, stated that: “Despite China’s official assurances that hosting the 2008 Olympic Games will help to strengthen the development of human rights in the country, the Chinese government continues to deny or restrict its citizens’ fundamental rights, including freedom of expression, freedom of association, and freedom of religion. The government’s extensive police and state security apparatus continues to impose multiple layers of controls on civil society activists, critics, and protesters. Those layers include professional and administrative measures, limitations on foreign travel and domestic movement, monitoring (covert or overt) of internet and phone communications, abduction and confinement incommunicado, and unofficial house arrests. A variety of vaguely defined crimes including ‘inciting subversion,’ ‘leaking state secrets,’ and ‘disrupting social order’ provide the government with wide legal remit to stifle critics.”

More recently, in April 2008, Amnesty International reported that in China there is “a human rights situation that is getting worse, not better, in the run-up to the Olympics. In Tibet and the surrounding areas, the police and military crackdown on demonstrators has led to serious human rights violations in recent days. In and around Beijing, the Chinese authorities have silenced and imprisoned peaceful human rights activists in the pre-Olympics 'clean up'.”

I ask you to exercise your powers of discretion, stop the forced removal of Qin Wang and Jian Qi Lin and allow them to remain in the UK.

Yours Sincerely,
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